20th Sunday in Ordinary Time August 19, 2018

The rosary will be held in the Holy Spirit Chapel every Sunday at 10:00 a.m. All are welcome.

What a privilege it is that we have been invited to the banquet of eternal life and endless grace. Filled with the very life of God we can live as Paul recommends: people filled with the Spirit, with gratitude and joy. We can be people filled with wisdom rather than foolishness. But will people notice a difference during the week? Will others be touched by a deep sense of God's life in us? What can we do this week to be living bread for the poor and those in greatest need since we have feasted at this heavenly banquet?

Knights of Columbus Collection

The Knights of Columbus will be collecting bags this weekend, August 18 - 19, to benefit the Crisis Center, which exists to reduce, prevent, and end domestic and sexual violence by offering emergency services, comprehensive interventions and educational programs in our schools and communities. Thank you for your generosity.

ATTENTION: ALL VETERANS

Please take the time to sign the memorial picture of the Honor Garden which is located in Hecker Hall. We would like all who have served their country to add their signatures. This picture will be kept on permanent display.

WWICS Fall Bible Study

The Fall Ladies Bible Study will be studying the messages of the prophets of the Bible and how they are speaking not only to the people of Israel but also to us directly. *The study includes the prophets Hosea*, *Jonah, Isaiah, Jeremiah, Ezekiel, Daniel, Haggai and some modern day prophets*. We will begin our 10 lesson study on *September 10th* with a luncheon and the introduction video at *12:00* in the Finn Center. The following lessons will begin at *2:30 and end at 4:00*. Each lesson is independent. So if you miss one, you will be able to easily resume with the next lesson. A video accompanies each lesson which adds more meaning to the study. You are able to watch the videos at home if you cannot make it to the Finn Center. The workbook with the lessons can be purchased from Ascension Press at Ascensionpress.com for \$24.95 plus shipping. If you have any question please email Pat Bentley at bentleys@swbell.net.

Buy Your HEB and Bayside Market Cards Today!!

We are 4 months into our "Support St. Paul Every Day" program and almost \$5000 is available for debt reduction. Thanks to all of you that participate in the card program. If you have not participated in the program, please consider doing so. The program allows you to purchase the cards and use them just like cash. Patrons receive 100% of the cards' value, and the Parish receives a 10% discount from Bayside and 5% from HEB. Please remember that there is no additional cost to you for supporting this program. It is an easy and painless way of participating in reducing the parish's debt. The cards can be obtained after various masses and during the week at the parish office. Please note: HEB cards can be used at any HEB and are good for any HEB product including gas. Contact Ed Wenzel at 214.263.4424 or the office if you would like additional information.

IRA information

If you have an IRA, then there is a unique opportunity for you to help St. Paul the Apostle. The IRS allows those who are over 70 1/2 years of age to distribute up to \$100,000 annually from their IRA to organizations like St. Paul - tax free! These contributions count toward your required minimum IRA distribution. Simply ask your IRA administrator to send a check from your IRA directly to St. Paul the Apostle Church. Questions, contact *Ed Wenzel* 214-263-4423 or the office at St. Paul's. Thank you.

The Mass is our latest video class by Bishop Baron. Look for it this fall at St. Paul's.

"Walk through the Liturgy with Bishop Barron and you'll **be transformed** through insights on this most privileged and intimate encounter with our Lord Jesus Christ. See how the Mass **brings us out of the fallen world** and into the heavenly realm, how it resonates with a call from God and a response from his people, the Church, and, most importantly, how we are **intimately joined** with the Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity of Jesus through the Holy Eucharist. *The Mass* will help you understand how to fully, consciously, and actively participate in **the source and summit of the Christian life**." (*Word on Fire*) The first session of six will take place on Thursday, September 13 at 4:00 p.m. in the Finn Family Life Center.

Saint Oscar Romero

Blessed Oscar Romero will be canonized on October 14, 2018, in Rome, alongside Pope Paul VI, who gave Monsignor Romero unconditional support in a difficult time in El Salvador when the country was experiencing a civil war. When Oscar Romero was named Archbishop of San Salvador, he became the constant voice in defense of priests and the poor all during the conflict: a voice for peace and against violence. Archbishop Romero was gunned down at the altar while he was celebrating Mass. If Romero is named a Doctor, he will be the first Latin American Doctor of the Church.

Save the Date and Reminder

*September 7th and 8th, The third annual Catholic women's Conference will be held at the Performing Arts Center at Westlake High School in Austin. To register, visit www.austindiocese.org/womens-conference. *St. Paul's Book Club will be reading *Killers of the Flower Moon, The Osage Murders and the Birth of the FBI*, by David Grann for their September selection and the October selection will be *A Gentleman in Moscow* by Amor Towles. Our first meeting will be held on Thursday, September 20th.

* March 30 to April 10, 2019, A Pilgrimage to the Holy Land, Walking in the Footsteps of Jesus, under the spiritual direction of Rev. Thomas Kane, CSP and Rev. Bruce Nieli, CSP.

Contact information: takesp@gmail.com, dbruceesp@aol.com

**May 26th to June 2nd, 2020*, Take your Faith on a Journey to Oberammergau (Austria, Germany, and Switzerland) on this 7 night experience with Father John Jamnicky. Contact information: Eileen@CatholicCruisesandtours.com

Thank you for your generous contributions totaling \$7,203.00



Weekday Mass Schedule

Aug 18	5:30 p.m.	Bill Shields+	Aug 25	5:30 p.m.	John Marr +
Aug 19	8:30 a.m.	Lance Brown, healing	Aug 26	8:30 a.m.	Christine Bard +
Aug 19	10:30 a.m.	Walt Girten+	Aug 26	10:30 a.m.	Jim May +
Aug 22	5:30 p.m.	Elva Lorraine	Aug 29	5:30 p.m.	Matea Cannatella
	3.30 p.m.	Tallman+		3.30 p.m.	
Aug 23	8:00 a.m.	Rosemary Girten	Aug 30	8:00 a.m.	For the Parish
Aug 24	8:00 a.m.	Tonya Raba +	Aug 31	8:00 a.m.	Patrick Ellis +

Liturgical Ministers

August 18, 5:30 p.m.

Lectors – Esther Ellis, Jeff Ellis Ushers –Phil Schoch, Ted Shetka

August 19, 8:30 a.m.

Lectors –Bill Steffek, Joan Scheider Ushers –Jerry Pawelek, Alice Pawelek

August 19, 10:30 a.m.

Lectors – Patty Gosselin, Paul Gosselin Ushers – Debbie Engler, Tom Engler E.M. –Jeanette Matzinger, Patricia Schoch, Barbara Shields Sacristan and Altar Server – Gary Olfers

E.M. –Lynette Morrison, Sam Morrison, Jane Marino Sacristan and Altar Server –Duane Young

E.M. –Judy Salvaggio, Mike Salvaggio, Diane Whitely Sacristan and Altar Server – Jeff Cook

Happy Birthday

Happy birthday to Hank Gath and James Court whose birthdays fall on August 18th, to Don Zuber and Jerry Kramer who celebrate on August 21st, to Angie Nesrsta, August 22nd, Jack Owen, August 23rd, and Sam Drago and Mike Brittain, August 24th. Happy Birthday and God's blessings to you!

Happy Anniversary

A belated happy 51st anniversary to Howard and Mary Kay Otto whose anniversary fell on August 12th. Paul and Lourdes Langston will celebrate their 68th anniversary on August 19, and Sam and Hanna Drago will celebrate their 42nd anniversary on August 21. May God continue to bless your marriage!

Prayer Request

Please pray for: Wendy Sheeder, Carl Woodall Sr. and Family. Marty Magill, Peggy Sinning, Donna Averyt, Rene Pfiffner, Kim Hugunin, Stephanie Martin, Tina Rector, Roy Goodwin III, Annie Miller, Jack and Joan Scheider, Joy and Art Snell, James Zarsky, John Wiley, Bert Stahl, Father Scott Mikkelson, Emily Fenlon, KK Rice, Steven Kopenitz, Jessie Bochat, Jane Markley, Sherry Jones, Laura Koby, Juno Moffat, Zach and Joelle Moffatt, Jerry Humphries, Stephen Kuehler, Larry Markins, Michael Jamail, Monetta Jamail, Tommy Beall, Brandon Ross, Tara Lynn Bryant, Otis James, Joe Augino, Ginny Rhodes, Juanita Burson, Karl Woyton, Irl Unruh, Trisha Belota, Jacqueline Murphree, Elizabeth McChesney, Logan Gurk, Doreen Drinkard, Marian Averyt, Jody Jamail, Laurie Shaddrack, Lee Sanderson, Thomas Burke, Anita Fey, Betsy Crawford, Kathy Steffek, Russell Martin, Charlie Campbell, Donald Autrey, Annette Burton, Steve Wilson, John Wiley, Roger Johnson, Juliana Wiley, Tom D'Arcy, Samantha Gosselin, Jeff Snyder, Baldomero Patino Jr., and Bert Rogers and Family.

Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek Army Spc. Warren Andrews Sgt. Corey K. Bradford Captain Sean Zarsky, USAF Lt. Thomas Readel D.D.S. USN Captain Eric Barton Matthew Anderson, USN
SFC Erick DeAlba
Staff Sgt. Adam Long
1st Lt. Hannah Zarsky, USAF
Col. Maria Bochat
Captain Heather Barton

Tiffanie Beotchner
Lt. Christopher Carr
SFC Mary McLean
Ethan Cook
Sgt, James Balestrini
Michael Cook

St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

MASSES

Saturday at 5:30 p.m. Sunday at 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. Thursday & Friday at 8:00 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Wednesday & Saturday - 4:45 - 5:15 p.m.

ADORATION

First Fridays - 8:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., followed by Benediction

Pastor: Father Rubén Patiño, C.S.P. email: rmpatino@aol.com

Paulist Fathers: Website: www.paulist.org

Parish Business Administrators: Sandy Gracia/Penny Breedlove

Phone: 830-598-8342

Office Hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Church Email: stpaul@zeecon.com

Parish Website: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org

PASTORAL COUNCIL

President – Frank Trogus 830-596-8470 Finance Council – Mark Bentley – 281-460-5380 Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis 512-694-8945 emellis@nctv.com

Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120

St. Vincent de Paul Help Line: 512-755-3299

Children's Faith Formation - Keith Nesrsta 214-693-4063

Maintenance - Homer Ahr 830-598-2991

Finn Family Life Center - Ed & Pam Wenzel 214-263-4423

The Samaritans...reaching out: Georgina Christy 830-693-8001 gely@nctv.com

Social Activities – WWICS/Social - Claudia Haydon 830-598-9364

Communications – Pat Schoch 830-220-2201

Benevolence –Jackie Scott - jacalynscott@mac.com, Diana Virdell- mdvirdell@yahoo.com

Adult Faith Formation – Lowell Crable - lowellcrable@gmail.com

Development – Ed Wenzel 214-263-4424 : edwardwenzel@hotmail.com

A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"In making choice of an order it is the spirit of God to which I should listen and not my own will. To hear the will of God I must put myself in proper condition. And this is to be accomplished by prayer – silence – and interior recollection – and self abnegation."

[Diary, April 26, 1845]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Father Paul Robichaud, CSP, at 212-265-3209 x350 and tell him your story.

